
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:

June 29, 2012

TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Milwaukee County Board Chairwoman
FROM:
Craig C. Dillmann, Manager, Real Estate Services

SUBJECT:
Offers to purchase on a County-owned property located at 6213-15 North Willow Glen Lane, Glendale, Wisconsin.

POLICY ISSUE:
County Board Resolution File No.12-9 was established by the County Board Chairperson relative to offers-to-purchase on lands under County control.

BACKGROUND:
The Real Estate Section of the Economic Development Division received two offers to purchase on an excess County-owned property located at 6213-15 North Willow Glen Lane in the City of Glendale. A copy of the recommended offer and an exhibit depicting the location of the property are attached.

The subject property, appraised at $45,850, consists of a duplex with 2 bedrooms, 1 bath on the lower level and 1 bedroom, 1 bath on the upper level. The duplex is situated on a 41’ X 157’ lot with a two-car detached garage and side drive. The house and garage are in deplorable condition requiring new mechanicals, wiring and plumbing repairs, bathroom and kitchen updates, garage replacement, new windows, as well as interior and exterior cleaning and decorating. The City of Glendale provided a list of 49 items that are non-compliant with City codes. The Milwaukee County Treasurer acquired the property by foreclosure proceedings for non-payment of real estate taxes.  Staff established an asking price of $ 49,900.

The first offer is from Frank R. and Cheryl R. Galka in the amount of $39,900. Mr. and Mrs. Galka’s offer contains no contingencies. The Galka’s have signed a Non-Compliance Assumption Agreement to correct all code violations on the property. 

The second offer is from Ostap Lesyk and Taras Levytskyy in the amount of $35,000 cash. The offer contains no contingencies.

The Galka offer is below the appraised value, but Staff is of the opinion that it should be recommended because of the additional cost the Galka’s would incur to correct the numerous code violations that were not known when the property was appraised.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff respectfully requests that the Committee on Economic and Community Development recommend to the County Board of Supervisors acceptance of the above-described offer from Frank R. and Cheryl R. Galka in the amount of  $39,900 and subject to the Galka’s correcting all code violations at their cost.

FISCAL NOTE:
Sale proceeds less expenses shall be deposited in accordance to the adopted 2012 budget.

_________________________________              

Craig C. Dillmann, Manager 



 

Real Estate Services  





Meeting Date: July 16, 2012

Attachments

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Supervisor Theodore A. Lipscomb, Sr., 1st District




Patrick Farley, Director, Administrative Services (DAS)




Brian Taffora, Director, Economic Development (DAS)


Vince Masterson, Fiscal Management Analyst 

